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Bangor Women’s Golf Club 
Monthly Meeting 

July 26, 2012 
Members Present: 
Marlene Viger  Marie MacMillan  Marilyn Hughes 
Marilyn Rice   Elanna Farnham  Jean Young   
Sandi Bourgoin  Cyndi Whalen  Jeannette LaPlante 
Lil Wark   Yukiko Bigney  Liz Coffin 
Kathy Anderson  Gloria Attenweiler  Hilda Wardwell 
Sandy Meehan  Brenda Crosby  Claudette Amoroso 
Shirley Kile   Gwen Archambault  Louise Shindler 
Carole Cook   Robin Ashe   Janet Anderson 
Ruth Richardson  Janice White   Diane Herring 
Nancy Hart   Kathy Constantine  Vi Kemp 
Lori Frost   Judith Collins 
    
Thanks to you all for your support and help in the decision making process of 
your Bangor Women’s Golf Club.   
 

 Secretary’s Report:   
The secretary’s report from the July 5 Monthly Meeting is posted on the 
web at www.liz44.com and in a notebook titled “Minutes of Bangor 
Women’s Golf Club Meetings 2012” located in the women’s locker room. 
 

Treasurer’s Report Items from June 22 to July 26, 2012 
 Beginning balance:  $1834.64 
 Deposits: 

Sponsor payments       400.00 
Three putts            17.75 
Invitational entry fees       210.00 

  Hole-in-One fund            3.00 
  Interest     .08 
  Annual Dues         130.00 
  Total deposits       760.83 
 Expenditures: 

Chip-in balls           20.85 
Monthly meeting expenses         30.00 
Office expense           67.18 
Sponsor signs           83.80 
Total Expenditures                201.83 

Ending balance    $2,393.64   
($125.00 is for Hole-in-One) 

 
MWSGA News 
Maine State Amateur Golf Tournament 

Several people from BWGC participated in this tournament: Marilyn 
Hughes, Liz Coffin, Marlene Viger, Shirley Kile, Diane Herring, Ilse 
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Pflander, Nancy Hart, and Marilyn Rice.   Liz Coffin tied for ninth in the 
first flight, and Marlene Viger placed fourth in her flight.  Emily 
Bouchard won the tournament. 
 
There is a question as to whether this tournament should be a two or a 
three-day event next year.  Next year’s tournament will be in Brunswick.  

 
President’s Cup 

July 30th is the last day for the second round of play for this tournament. 
 
Sponsors 
 There are ten sponsors for our club:   
  S.E. MacMillan 
  Coin, Inc. (Union Street Laundry) 

Northeast Restoration and Remodeling 
Rice’s Hot Dogs  

  Fairmount Market 
  Husson University 
  Eastern Maine Healthcare Systems 
  The Snowbound Ladies of Muni 
   Karen Bamford  Liz Coffin 
   Marilyn Rice   Marlene Viger 
   Mary Crawford  Jean Young 
   Jeannette LaPlante  Marie MacMillan 
   Gwen Archambault 
  The Sunshine Girls 
   Janet Anderson  Janice White 
   Sandi Bourgoin  Marilyn Hughes 
   Carole Cook   Claudette Amoroso 
   Diane Herring  Nancy Hart 
   Louise Shindler  Evelyn Bouchard 

 H.O. Bouchard 
The generous giving of our sponsors has provided us funds in the amount 
of $1025.00.    
 

Birdies for a Cure Tournament 
Barry Hobert has told Marilyn that this tournament is up in the air at this 
point, but it will be held in August.   

 
Club Championship Tournament 

This is a two-day tournament to be held August 1st and 2nd.  There will be 
three flights; the flights will be determined by golfers’ handicaps.  
 
On Wednesday groups will be determined by players handicaps and tee-off 
times will be assigned.  On Thursday groups will be determined by scores 
of Wednesday’s play. 
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BWGC Budget for the Summer of 2012 
A preliminary budget for our club was presented.  Expenditure items 
included are: 

 GHIN fees 
 Weekly tournament expenses 
 Theme day expense 
 Gratuities 
 Golf course beautification 
 Sponsor signs 
 Supplies for treasurer and secretary 
 Charities (putt jar with matching funds from the treasury) 

Deposit items include 
 Membership fees 
 Sponsor donations 
 Special tournament items such as 50/50 raffle and selling of 

mulligans 
 Putt jar 

This budget can be viewed on the web at www.liz44.com. 
 
Three-Putt Jar 

The three-putt jar is our way of contributing to charities.   Sandi Bourgoin 
will be responsible for bringing it into the Grille on the Green after a 
tournament.  If she is unable to be at a tournament, Sandi will find 
someone to take over this duty.   
 

August 9th Invitational Tournament, “The Big Break” 
To date, 6 people from outside of our club have said they will be 
participating in this tournament.  It is hoped that many other members 
from other clubs will sign up.  There is a sign-up sheet in the locker room 
for BWGC members. 
 
The format of this tournament will be two best balls of four.  Brian Enman 
and Marilyn Rice will do the pairings. Prizes will be awarded for first and 
second gross and first and second net scores,  first and second team gross 
and net scores, and for “The Big Break” component of the tournament.  

 
An estimated budget for the “The Big Break” was presented.  Entry fees 
will cover greens fees, lunch, and some of the prizes.  Entry fees are 
$20.00 for participants who are members of Bangor Municipal Golf 
Course; $35.00 for non-members. Based on 50 entrants, entry fees will 
bring in $1450. 
 
Expenditures for lunch, prizes, decorations, breakfast and greens fees are 
estimated at $2100.   It is estimated that $650.00 will need to be taken 
from our treasury to cover the costs of the tournament. 
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The budget for this tournament can be found on the web at 
www.liz44.com. 
 
If people wish to use a golf cart, that expense will be in addition to the 
entry fee.   
 
Volunteers are needed to help with the breakfast and to help with 
registration on the day of the tournament.   

 
Speed Up Play Tip 

Our tournaments are ready-play tournaments.  Balls on the green do not 
always have to be marked.  If people are ready to putt and someone is off 
the green going to their ball, people on the green may putt.     

 
When someone is putting, do not stand in front or in back of them as that 
puts you in the line of play.   Stay out of the putters eyesight. 

 
The 2-Club Pins 
 Jean has the “2-club” pins available for pickup.  The cost of a pin is $4.00.  
 
August Theme Day: “Las Vegas” 
 People were asked to help organize this event. 
 
Executive Committee meeting will be held next week after the weekly 

tournament. 
 

Respectfully submitted, 
 
Gwen Archambault, Secretary 
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